NEWS FROM THE MILL

OCT 2020 SPECIALUPDATE

State of The City Report

Hello Taylor Mill Residents.

Your current city commission took office in January 2019. New commissioners Rose Merritt and Caroline Braden joined Commissioners Mark Kreimborg, Dan Murray and Mayor Dan Bell to form a solid working group who are truly interested in doing what is right for the city.

Here are just a few of the accomplishments the commission has achieved that have benefited the residents.

City Revenues:

- No tax increase in 2021, actually reduced the rate.
- City taxes <u>have not</u> been increased in 4 out of 5 years.

Community Improvements:

- Paved the parking lots of shelter 3 and Park Place Community Center.
- Secured approval for a reduced speed limit on KY 3716 Taylor Mill Road from 45 mph to 35 mph.
- Phase II of the Taylor Mill sidewalk program was completed to Saddlebrook. Phase III preparations
 will being in 2021 which will place sidewalks all the way to the Holland Drive.
- 2020 Census effort ensuring community federal funds

Street Repairs:

The commission has repaired the following streets in South Taylor Mill area: Mafred Drive, Janet Drive, Sunset Avenue, Allen Court, High Ridge Drive, Lakewood Drive, Sections of Saddlebrook Dr. Sections of Taylor Creek Drive. North Taylor Mill area; Faye, Church, Sunset Place, Primrose and Valley View. The commissions goal is to work to improve all streets in the city over the next five years

City Improvements:

- Purchased electronic reader board to show city events.
- New City Website
- Online property tax payment City Property Tax payments are now available online. You can now view and pay your taxes online by going to htts://taylormillky.igovservices.com.
- Much needed update to the City Building.

Health & Public Safety:

 Upgrade Police, Fire/EMS, Public Works vehicles to keep the Mill one of the safest cities in the state

Commercial Development:

- Three new commercial developments will be coming to the Districts of Taylor Mill. Dunkin Coffee, St Elizabeth Physician's Office and UDF.
- A new 55 lot subdivision is currently under construction in High Ridge Park.
- Development planned for the Jehovah Witness property.
- Increased Volunteerism at Pride Park:
- Initiated Pride Park cleanup day to involve residents and commissioners service hours

The city commission is working to achieving desired results for residents providing comprehensive public service, keeping property taxes stable during these unpresented times. The commission is making progress all the while the city remains debt free. We thank you for your support and understanding. The commission will continue to do our best to make *The Mill* a great place to raise a family. Let us know how we are doing by emailing the city or follow us on the city website TaylorMillKY.gov or the city Facebook page.

Daniel L. Bell, Mayor